

Bronze CC Committee Meeting #3

21st July 2021.

Attendance:

Dilip Desai (DD), Tony Forrester (TF), Shivam Paw (SP), Guv Bahia (GB), Derek Freeman (DF), Oliver Freeman (OF), Jon Macey (JM), Barry Macey (BM)

Apologies:

Craig Wood.

Treasurers:

- Actual balance in account is £XXXX.
- Cash to pay out is approximately £XXXX with cash to pay in around £XXXX.
- Approximate cash after bills is £XXXX.
- JM & SP applied and won an ECB grant for £XXXX to cover new coaching aids and trophies for the juniors.
- JM has set up a Just Giving page for Barry Wood donations.

Secretary's Report:

- Defibrillator promotion via Staffs CCC is >£1400, so won't take up offer.
- Supplied complaint to Lichfield League about the lack of a Covid rule which almost certainly means the Sunday team will not win the league.
- Request from juniors to have a 2nd Sunday team for the U15's who will be too old in 2022.

Youth:

- U11's and U13's 3 games remaining, U15's only one.
- Request for continuing the "inter-club" games, DF requested a charge of £2 per person be charged. Committee agreed.

Health & welfare:

- Nothing to report.

Ground & maintenance:

- BW memorial garden almost complete.
- Pink clubhouse chairs need selling, but only after the BW day.

Social:

- OF asked about a presentation at Great Barr Golf Club. BM to check availabilities.

Any other business:

- OF does the BW honorary membership pass onto CW? TF to contact the other honorary members to confirm.
- GB asked about net access on evenings. DD and / or SP will make specific dates available.
- GB asked about winter training. JM to investigate if Streetly school are accepting bookings.
- GB asked for volunteers for junior scoring out of the parents.
- GB asked how we integrate juniors into adult cricket. New Sunday team will help. Core of Saturday 2nd XI is juniors.

- GB asked how we guide youngster to understand the “savvy” of playing cricket. Unknown how that is done.
- DD requested that juniors have more “technical” training to progress into better cricketers. Will be looked at by junior coaches.
- SP confirmed the need for a 2nd team on a Sunday. TF advised teas need to be allowed for. Pardip believes ASDA will sponsor shirts for a Sunday team.
- GB requested a figure to advise potential sponsors. To be sure the club would allocate to specific needs like covers, balls and electronic scoreboard. Initial value is £500.
- DF requested more respect is held by the members in the clubhouse. He has arrived to find washing up to be done, and dirty tables to be cleaned. Members need to step up.
- TF: Barry Day:
 - Bouncy castle organised.
 - U9’s game at 10:30. U11’s - U15’s game at 12:30.
 - Need activities / games for the kids.
 - JM to order microphone to use on PA system.
 - TF requested raffle prizes.
 - Advertising for Bake off.
 - JM to organise plaque.
 - BM to order draft beers.
 - TF organise plastic glasses.

Meeting ended at 11:05pm